Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
Departmental
NOTICE OF RESCHEDULING – The Department of Transportation, District One announces a rescheduling of a public hearing to which all persons are invited. A public hearing originally scheduled for October 19, 2006, is being rescheduled for December 7, 2006. On October 19, 2006, an Informational Meeting will be held to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: October 19, 2006, Open House, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.

PLACE: Venice Community Center, 326 S. Nokomis Avenue, Venice, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This informational meeting is being held to allow persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental impacts of the Design Change Reevaluation of the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study completed in 1994 for U.S. 41 (Venice Bypass) from Center Road to south of U.S. 41 Business North; Financial Project ID Number 198017-2-32-01. The proposed improvements to U.S. 41 (Venice Bypass) consist of upgrading the existing four-lane roadway to a six-lane divided urban roadway from Center Road to Bird Bay Drive. This project is located partially in the City of Venice and partially in Sarasota County.

Anyone needing project information or special accommodations pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 should contact Mr. Chris Piazza at 1(800)292-3368.
